AGENDA FOR

BURY EAST TOWNSHIP FORUM

Contact:: Nicole Tilly
Direct Line: 0161 253 5398
E-mail: n.l.tilly@bury.gov.uk
Web Site: www.bury.gov.uk

To: All Members of Bury East Township Forum

Councillors: M C Connolly, S Haroon, T Holt, J Kelly, A McKay, S Smith, Sarah Southworth, T Tariq and S Walmsley

Advisory Group Members: Tan Ahmed (ADAB), Tim Boaden (Seedfield TRA), Harry Reed (Bury East Sports Association), Gemma Philburn (Streetwise 2000), Jimmy Hill (Chair) Pimhole Residents' Association, Malika Street (Young Person Representative)

Dear Member/Colleague

Bury East Township Forum

You are invited to attend a meeting of the Bury East Township Forum which will be held as follows:-

| Date: | Tuesday, 21 March 2017 |
|-------------------------|---|
| Place: | Peel Room, Town Hall, Bury |
| Time: | 7.00 pm |
| Briefing Facilities: | If Opposition Members and Co-opted Members require briefing on any particular item on the Agenda, the appropriate Director/Senior Officer originating the related report should be contacted. |
| Notes: | |

AGENDA

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Bury East Township Forum are asked to consider whether they have an interest in any of the matters on the Agenda and, if so, to formally declare that interest.

3 MINUTES ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING (Pages 1 - 6)

Minutes of the meeting held on 12 January 2017 are attached.

4 LIBRARY REVIEW

Update on the progress of the review and the options out for public consultation.

5 POLICE UPDATE

An update on local Police issues will be provided at the meeting by an Officer of Greater Manchester Police.

6 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Questions are invited from members of the public present at the meeting on issues of concern relating to the provision of local services. Approximately 30 minutes will be set aside for Public Question time if required.

7 FUNDING UPDATE (Pages 7 - 14)

A funding report is attached for information.

8 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Any other business which by reason of special circumstances the Chair agrees may be considered as a matter of urgency.

Agenda Item 3

Minutes of: BURY EAST TOWNSHIP FORUM

Date of Meeting: 12 January 2017

Venue: Peel Room, Town Hall, Bury

Present:

Councillors: Councillors: M Connolly, S Haroon,

T Holt, J Kelly, A McKay, Sarah Southworth, S Smith, T Tariq and

S Walmsley

Advisory Group

Representatives: Tan Ahmed (ADAB), Jimmy Hill

(Pimhole Residents' Association – Chair), Harry Reed (Bury East Sports

Association)

Public attendance: There were 13 members of the public

in attendance

Apologies for

absence:

-

BETF. 463 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

BETF. 464 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

It was agreed:

That the minutes of the meeting held on 8 September 2016 be agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

BETF. 465 COUNCIL BUDGET PRESENTATION

The leader of the Council, Councillor Rishi Shori and Steve Kenyon, Interim Executive Director of Resources and Regulations, attended the meeting to present the budget proposals 2017 - 2020.

Councillor Shori explained that the vision was to lead, shape and maintain a prosperous Bury that is fit for the future within the current financial constraints; ensuring services are both affordable and sustainable. The focus was on developing resilient neighbourhoods in order to help communities and residents to support themselves where possible and improve their quality of life.

Bury East Township Forum 12 January 2017

Councillor Shori stated that Bury was a popular place to live, work and visit and was the third most popular in Greater Manchester after the City Centre and the Trafford Centre.

Steve Kenyon explained the overview of the Council funding in 2016/2017 and what the key services provided for residents currently costs, which is:

Adult Social Care
 Looked after children
 Waste disposal
 Highways
 Refuse collection
 Libraries
 Parks and open spaces
 Sports and Leisure
 £4 million
 £2.4 million
 £2.2 million
 £1.2 million

It was explained that since 2010 there has been a reduction in Government funding of £65.140 million and that Bury has suffered from low funding levels per head of population for many years compared to the rest of Greater Manchester and throughout England.

Councillor Shori explained that the demand for Social Care was higher with less funding but with people living longer and requiring care in later life. In addition to the reduced funding it was also necessary to factor in other cost changes, such as inflation, increases in energy prices and in levies from other bodies.

It was anticipated that Bury's total cuts for the next 3 years up to 2020 would be almost £32 million and it was explained that Services are delivered from three Council Departments; Resource and Regulation, Children, Young People and Culture and Communities and Wellbeing, with the areas for the proposed cuts from each department as follows:

- Resource and Regulation proposed cuts of £7.3 million in areas including, reconfiguring back office Services, collaborative working with other public bodies, continued rationalisation of Council property, income generation, Highways asset management, Treasury management/Investment activity.
- Children, Young People and Culture proposed cuts of £7.7
 million in areas such as Development of Early Years provision and
 the Fostering and Looked After Children Service, Service reviews,
 Management restructure and changes to School Funding
 Regimes.

Bury East Township Forum 12 January 2017

 Communities and Wellbeing – proposed cuts of £17 million in areas such as reviewing Operational and Leisure and Wellbeing Services, focusing on bringing together Health and Social Care Services and Joint Commissioning and to review the Organisational and Transport arrangements.

Councillor Shori explained that the Council do not want to be making these cuts and must still provide statutory Services but it's also important to tackle inequalities and support life chances within Bury. The Public Consultation closes on 31 January 2017 with the analysis of all responses from 1 – 14 February 2017 and the proposals go to Council on 22 February to be agreed. The proposals can be viewed on the Council Website and all feedback is welcomed before 31 January 2017. Comments and suggestions could be submitted in the following ways:

- Submitting feedback online at www.bury.gov.uk/budget201720
- Emailing at <u>budget201720@bury.gov.uk</u>
- Writing to budget201720, Bury Council, Knowsley Street, Bury, BL9 0SW
- Telephoning 0161 253 5696
- Completing a Township Forum Exit Survey which was available at the meetings.

Those present were given the opportunity to ask questions and make comments and the following points were raised:

- The Chair, Jimmy Hill, expressed his concerns in relation to fly tipping and the cost to the offender, if caught, being minimal but the cost to the Council in taking these people to Court far exceeded the fine. Councillor Shori agreed that there was an issue with fly tipping throughout the Borough and in some un-adopted streets the charge could go to the local residents. A member of the public stated that he had signed a petition of over 300 in relation to the issue of fly tipping and would it not be possible to issue portable cameras in order to catch the perpetrators.
- Harry Reed asked what influence the new Mayor of Manchester, when elected, will have over Bury and Councillor Shori explained that although the new Mayor will have certain powers, this will not affect the savings and cuts that Bury must make. Councillor Walmsley stated that Bury East was a deprived area and some residents were struggling and vulnerable and the Council is trying to tackle the inequalities in these areas that the residents face.
- Tan Ahmed thanked Councillor Shori for the informative presentation but asked what the vision was after 2020. The Leader of the Council explained that Bury has the strongest economy in Manchester and people want to come to live, shop and be educated here. The aim is to maintain a prosperous Bury, fit for the future, with more employment and less poverty.

Bury East Township Forum 12 January 2017

It was agreed:

That Councillor Shori and Steve Kenyon be thanked for their presentation.

BETF.466 PERSONA PRESENTATION

Kat Sowden, Managing Director of Persona, attended the meeting to explain the work of Persona and to ask local residents to get involved in the way that Persona provides its Services.

It was explained that Persona was a Local Authority Trading Company providing Social Care to older people and adults with learning difficulties and operates across a range of community settings including day and residential care centres.

Persona's purpose was to deliver high quality services, work with local communities and key partners to think creatively and innovatively, listen to what people want and have to say, respond to the needs of the local community and keep in touch with all Partners and Communities.

Kat explained that most people will have an interest in Social Care at some point in their lives whether for themselves or through a friend or relative.

Persona currently has an employee Forum where employees could raise any issues and make suggestions in relation to the Services provided and the way that future Services could be provided. It was hoped that a Stakeholder Forum could be established to allow for current Service Users and future Service users to have an input in Service provision.

Persona wants to hear comments and suggestions and there are various ways to get in touch, such as face to face with meetings, workshops and events; facebook and twitter or via email, telephone and surveys. People can contact Persona in the following ways:

- Telephone 0161 253 6000
- Website <u>www.personasupport.orq</u>
- Email info@personasupport.org

It was agreed:

That Kat be thanked for the presentation.

BETF.467 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

The Chair, Jimmy Hill, invited questions, comments and representations from members of the public present at the meeting. Questions were asked and comments made on the issues detailed below.

The Township Forum Co-ordinator undertook to obtain a reply to matters which could not be dealt with at the meeting.

 A member of the Public raised concerns about the blocked drains and gutters on Heywood Street and that if the Council could inform the residents when the street cleaners would be visiting, then their cars would be moved in advance. The Chair, Jimmy Hill agreed that this was an issue in the Pimhole area also but that it was not necessarily the Council but the residents were not in fact willing to move their cars in order to make the roads available for the street cleaners.

Councillor Holt and Councillor Connolly explained that following the presentation this evening on the cuts to Services within Bury, Services would be prioritised and residents must consider tackling certain issues themselves.

- A member of public expressed concern at the amount of rubbish dumped at the back of her elderly Mother's home on South Cross Street. Councillor Connolly sympathised with this situation and stated that unfortunately it appeared to be the people living within the areas that were the culprits. It was an issue with short stay residents in rented properties as neither they nor their landlords took the responsibility.
- A member of public stated that although it was understood about the amount of savings the Council must make through cuts, they still had a statutory obligation to protect public and environmental health. The local Councillors agreed this was a priority but it was how the Services must be utilised best throughout the Borough in order to meet the savings to be made.
- A member of public stated that she lived in Moorside Ward and twice a
 year the local residents had a 'clean up' and were able to clear up the
 leaves themselves. It was important that Communities and residents
 worked together in order to address these issues.

BETF.468 FUNDING REPORT

A copy of the Township Forum Funding Report was submitted.

It was agreed:

That the report be noted

BETF.469 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Simon Murphy, Technical Director of Street Soccer Academy along with Ian Bruty, graduate of the programme, attended the meeting and explained that this is a charity providing FA chartered coach education and fitness and accredited learning programmes to individuals whose current circumstances suggest there is no hope. It includes four main Services; regional centres offering support to the hard to reach communities; mentoring providing locally sourced and trained volunteers; wrap around support and education programmes delivered with formally recognised award schemes.

Bury East Township Forum 12 January 2017

The scheme currently targets 18+ year old males to improve their lives and is aimed at empowering participants. The programme is peer led with the emphasis on individuals taking on specific roles and responsibilities.

Ian explained this is a way for people who have maybe taken the wrong path to learn through sport, which starts with a game of football but becomes much more with routes into access to fitness programmes and support packages helping vulnerable people away from a life of crime or with issues relating to drugs, alcohol and mental health issues. Recruitment for Street Soccer Academy is still ongoing with an event being held at Bury College on 24 April 2017.

Councillor Holt praised the charity and asked if this was just for young men and Simon explained currently it was but once the education programme was established in Bury then it was hoped to start a fitness programme to include men and women.

It was agreed:

That Simon and Ian be thanked for their presentation.

Harry Reed explained that Bury East Sports Association are asking people to contact them for upcoming sports events.

Councillor Holt explained that the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) had proposals in relation to Walk in Centres following a consultation period which culminated in a Public meeting on 18 January 2017 and Peter Berry explained this was to do with re-configuring urgent care in Bury to provide better, wider services.

BETF.470 VENUE, DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of Bury East Township Forum will be held on Tuesday 21 March 2017 in the Peel Room, Town Hall, Bury.

JIMMY HILL (CHAIR)
PIMHOLE RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

Please note: The meeting started at 7 pm finished at 8.45 pm

Bury Council Township Forum Report for March 2017



The Council has allocated £8,000 to each Township Forum to be allocated through a sub group of the Township forum four times a year in June/July, September, January and March. A maximum of £500 individual grant is available for formally constituted organisations from a Township.

Additionally, a borough-wide allocation of £8,000 is available for "cross-township" applications for activity that takes place across more than one Township. These applications are determined by the Council's Small Grants Panel.

Organisations applying for funding should be running projects which address at least one of the following priorities or one of those detailed in the Township plans:

- Improved employment opportunities
- Improved Community and Safety
- Improved Health and Well being
- Learning Opportunities for local residents
- Community Cohesion, Community Pride and belonging
- Environmental improvements

This report details the applications received for the past three rounds of funding for financial year 1st April 2016 – January 2017.

This will be the final round of meetings for this financial year the approved applications for March will be included in the year end final report.

Bury East

| Group | Details | | Amount equested | _ | Amount llocated | Date approved |
|--------------------------------|---|---|--------------------|--------------------------|----------------------|---------------|
| Thursday Group (parents group) | Hire of room/contribution to trip | £ | 500.00 | £ | 400.00 | 30/06/16 |
| The Women's Aid Group | Contribution to Crèche fees | £ | 500.00 | £ | 400.00 | 30/06/16 |
| B'easties Youth Club | Provide hot meals for socially isolated | £ | 500.00 | £ | 400.00 | 30/06/16 |
| Openshaw Veterans Bowling Club | Maintenance & Veterans Bowling Club | £ | 500.00 | £ | 400.00 | 30/06/16 |
| New Springs Community Project | Community Awards joint initiative | £ | 500.00 | £ | 400.00 | 30/06/16 |
| Attic Project | Christmas Lunch for isolated people | £ | 320.00 | £ | 320.00 | 08/09/16 |
| Seedfield TRA | Supplies for cake decorating class | £ | 280.00 | £ | 280.00 | 08/09/16 |
| Bury Asian Women's | | £ | 500.00 | Deferred for information | | At 21/01/17 |
| Walshaw Park Wasp FC | Equipment | £ | 500.00 | £ | 500.00 | 21/01/17 |
| Chesham Fold TRA | Printing Cost & Utilities | £ | 500.00 | _ | ferred for formation | At 21/01/17 |
| | | £ | 4600.00 | £ | 3100.00 | |
| | | A | vailable | £ | 4900.00 | |

Bury West

| Group | Details | Amount requested | | | Amount Ilocated | Date approved |
|-------------------------------------|-------------------------------------|------------------|----------|---|--------------------|---------------|
| All Saints Amateur Operatic Society | Update gents toilets and kitchen | £ | 500.00 | £ | 500.00 | 07/07/16 |
| Fusiliers Court Residents Assoc. | Improvements to Close & Celebration | £ | 500.00 | £ | 500.00 | 07/07/16 |
| | | £ | 1000.00 | £ | 1000.00 | |
| | | A | vailable | £ | 7000.00 | |

Prestwich

| Group | Details | Amount requested | Amount allocated | Date approved |
|---------------------------------|----------------------------|------------------|------------------|---------------|
| Big Knit | Wool and labels | £ 500.00 | £ 500.00 | 30/06/16 |
| Azamrah Youth Club | Summer Play scheme | £ 500.00 | £ 500.00 | 30/06/16 |
| Prestwich & Whitefield Heritage | Maintenance of flower beds | £ 500.00 | £ 500.00 | 12/01/2017 |
| | | £ 1,500.00 | £ 1,500.00 | |
| | | Available | £6,500.00 | |

Radcliffe

| Group | Details | Amount requested | Amount allocated | Date approved |
|------------------------------------|--|------------------|------------------|---------------|
| Abbey Court Residents Assoc | Raised Beds for vegetables | £ 500.00 | £ 500.00 | 05/07/16 |
| East Lancashire Paper Mill Cricket | Family Fun Day & raise awareness of club | £ 500.00 | £ 500.00 | 05/07/16 |
| Friends of Radcliffe Manor | Promoting Radcliffe tower | £500.00 | £ 500.00 | 13/09/16 |
| ROC | Purchase equipment for Cinema Club | £500.00 | £ 500.00 | 13/09/16 |
| Radcliffe Business Group | Maintenance of Radcliffe Lights | £ 500.00 | £ 500.00 | 10/01/2017 |
| | | £ 2.500.00 | £ 2,500.00 | |
| | | Available | £5,500.00 | |

Ramsbottom Tottington and North Manor

| Group | Group Details | | Amount allocated | Date approved |
|----------------------------------|--|------------|-------------------|---------------|
| - | Create a cafe for people with | requested | 3-110 33-134 | |
| Greenmount Village Community | Dementia | £ 500.00 | £ 400.00 | 06/07/16 |
| St Marys School, Hawkshaw | Gardening equipment for children | £ 500.00 | £ 400.00 | 06/07/16 |
| Tottington Holiday Play scheme | Summer holiday activities | £ 500.00 | £ 400.00 | 06/07/16 |
| Rotary Club of Tott & Bury West | Improvements to St Johns Graveyard | £ 500.00 | £ 400.00 | 06/07/16 |
| Brambles Residents Association | Kitchen equipment & Implement Bingo | £ 500.00 | £ 400.00 | 06/07/16 |
| Hewlett Court | Comm event celebrate 300yrs free Masons | £ 500.00 | No priorities met | |
| Friends of Nuttall Park | Fencing to protect wildflower patch | £ 485.00 | £ 485.00 | 13/09/16 |
| Ramsbottom Running Club | Branded Gazebo | £ 475.00 | £ 475.00 | 10/01/2017 |
| Greenmount Village Pre School | Structured physical activities | £ 500.00 | £ 500.00 | 10/01/2017 |
| Bury Rural Inequalities Forum | Equipment for maintenance | £ 500.00 | £ 500.00 | 10/01/2017 |
| Tottington Park Bowling & Social | updating kitchen and appliance | £ 500.00 | £ 500.00 | later date |
| | | £ 5,460.00 | £ 4,460.00 | |
| | · | Available | £3540.00 | |

Whitefield and Unsworth

| Group | Details | | Amount requested | | Amount llocated | Date approved |
|---------------------------------------|------------------------------------|-----------|------------------|---------|--|---------------|
| Eden Garden Allotments | Summer open day | £ | 500.00 | £ | 500.00 | 05/07/16 |
| Elms Community Centre | Elms in Bloom Competition | £ | 500.00 | £ | 500.00 | 05/07/16 |
| Whitefield Graveyard Comm Grp | Improve pathways | £ | 500.00 | £ | 500.00 | 05/07/16 |
| Elms Community TRA | Maintenance of green house & tools | £ | 490.00 | £ | 490.00 | 20/09/16 |
| Hollins Village Bowling Club | Maintenance items & stationary | £ | 485.00 | £ | 485.00 | 20/09/16 |
| | | | | p go | eclined as ond was ing to be ed in at a | |
| Nipper Lane Allotment Assoc | fencing to make pond safe | £ | 500.00 | la | ter date | |
| Besses o'th Barn United Reform Church | Signage & information boards | £ | 500.00 | £ | 500.00 | 17/01/17 |
| | | £ | 3520.00 | £ | 2975.00 | |
| | • | Available | | £ | 5025.00 | |

Cross Township

| Group | Details | | Amount requested | | mount located | Date approved | |
|--------------------------------|----------------------------------|---|------------------|-----|------------------|---------------|--|
| Friends of Bury Young Carers | Activities | £ | 750.00 | £ | 750.00 | 28/06/16 | |
| | | | | Dic | ln't meet | | |
| | | | | рі | riorities. | | |
| | Setting up workshop facility @ | | | \ | Vanted | Invited to re | |
| The Urban Cycle Centre CIC | Phillips Park | £ | 750.00 | fur | ther info | apply | |
| The Eagles Wing | Beginners English Group | £ | 750.00 | £ | 750.00 | 28/06/16 | |
| Little Britain Anglers | HD Camera's x 2 | £ | 370.00 | £ | 370.00 | 28/06/16 | |
| Prestwich Carnival Committee | Hire of stage for Carnival | £ | 750.00 | £ | 750.00 | 22/06/16 | |
| | Provide disabled access to | | | | | | |
| Langley Allotments | communal area | £ | 750.00 | £ | 750.00 | 28/06/16 | |
| Bury East Sports Association | Annual party in the park | £ | 750.00 | £ | 400.00 | 28/06/16 | |
| | Various running cost & Volunteer | | | | | | |
| Women of Worth | travel | £ | 750.00 | £ | 750.00 | 28/06/16 | |
| Radcliffe Swimming & Polo Club | Senior water polo goals | £ | 750.00 | £ | 750.00 | 30/08/16 | |
| | Leaflets to inform people with | | | | | | |
| Speakeasy | Aphasia | £ | 750.00 | £ | 750.00 | 30/08/16 | |

| | | A | vailable | | nil | |
|-------------------------------|--|-----|-----------|---|---------|------------|
| | | £ 1 | .0,100.00 | £ | 8000.00 | |
| Communic8te | Equip IT centre windows 10 and earphones | £ | 750.00 | £ | 600.00 | 24/01/2017 |
| Bury Fairtrade Steering Group | promote Fairtrade during Fairtrade fortnight | £ | 500.00 | £ | 100.00 | 24/01/2017 |
| Hard of Hearing Support Group | tutors to provide support | £ | 480.00 | £ | 380.00 | 24/01/2017 |
| Victoria Comm & Youth Centre | Rental of centre & football net | £ | 750.00 | £ | 400.00 | 30/08/16 |
| Bury Voluntary Rangers | various tools for maintenance | £ | 500.00 | £ | 500.00 | 30/08/16 |